BOARD OF EDUCATION

WHITNEY POINT CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

PO BOX 249

Whitney Point, NY  13862

Date:  May 6, 2008

James DiMascio called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

Present
          
Absent

James DiMascio


 President



   X

Sara Benscoter


Vice President





   X

Stephanie Champney

Member




   X

Joseph Silvanic


Member




   X

Kathleen Driscoll

Member




   X

Mary Ellerson


Member




   X

Carol Eaton


Superintendent of Schools

   X

Laura Lindsley


District Clerk

             
 

   X

Mary Hibbard


Assistant Superintendent

   X

Others in attendance:   

Mandy Gyles, Susanne Ticknor, Stephen Lothridge, Brittany Mau, Steve Ellis, Matt Fitzpatrick, Jason Shedd, Jon Allan, Kristi Rundell, Shawn Taylor, Kyle Harvey, Sarah McDonald, Andrea Chidester, Charles Blacknell, Brandon Riley, Edward Driscoll, Jamie Harper, Dawn Fox, Victoria March, Daniel Sweeney,     Jo-Ann Sexton, Jocelyn Ticknor, Roxie Lidell, Justin Croop

Mr. DiMascio swore Dr. Eaton in as district clerk for this meeting.

Mr. DiMascio read the SEQR process information (included) regarding reconstruction details on Project 2.  Mr. DiMascio opened the meeting for Public Comment at this point. 

A Resolution was made that Whitney Point Central School District be lead agency for Project 2.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

5 Aye    0 Nay   0 Abstained

Approved

Please note:  Executive Session at 6:15 p.m. in the Board Room

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the Minutes of the meeting held on April 22, 2008 and the warrant ending on April 30, 2008. 

Moved by Mary Ellerson


Seconded by Joseph Silvanic


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained       

  APPROVED

Commendations
Dr. Eaton commended:


· Mr. Will Manvell, Intermediate School art teacher, and Mrs. Taryn Hubbard, CEA art teacher and the attached list of students for their participation in the Da Vinci Festival Art Show and Contest in Binghamton. Mr. Manvell assists in organizing this event.

· Mr. William MacNeill, HS science teacher, for his and his students’ involvement in the New York State Envirothon.  The team of Chuck Sivers, Ashley Brown and Nick Collyer did an excellent job.  Their Eagles Team 1, placed 6th in Broome County, out of 15 teams and placed 11th in the overall regional contest with 35 teams.  Great work on the part of our students and Mr. MacNeill!  The Envirothon is sponsored by the United States Department of Soil and Conservation.

· The volunteer workers helping at the track meets (see attached).

· Casey Hust for his design being chosen for the logo of the Greater Whitney Point Business Association.  See attached. The Greater Whitney Point Business Association was celebrating its 5th year of service. Mr. DiMascio added that the logo creation was part of a contest for high school students in Mr. Rice’s art class.

· Stephanie Champney commended the middle school Chorus for their performance in Hershey, PA on May 2, 2008. The group took 1st place and the Espirit de Corps award for this competition. The whole event was very successful. 

· Donnie Vinson, a senior at Whitney Point Central School District for qualifying for a spot in the FILA Junior World Team Trials for wrestling. The competition will be held on May 23 – 24, 2008, in Colorado Springs. CO. Please see attached information.

· The Varsity Softball team for their win against Susquehanna Valley on May 2, 2008. Please see attachment.

 Mrs. Hibbard served as Superintendent for this meeting.

Correspondence:

Letter from SUNY Oneonta for WPCSD graduates in attendance

Letter from the New York State Police advising Whitney Point Central School District that the NYS Police will continue to provide us with a School Resource Officer (SRO) Trooper.

Policies 

None at this time

Comments from the Public

1.  OLD BUSINESS  
a. Renovation Project, Status of First Renovation and Update on Plans for the Second

Mrs. Hibbard and Dr. Eaton provided updates regarding both the current project and the second project, still in the planning stage.  Preliminary plans for the second project are now in the “hands” of the state education department’s facilities planning office.  Information is included in the packet.


Fred Riordan, Mike James, Project Architect, and Scott Freeman, Landscape Architect were  
guests at the meeting to explain items regarding the project.

Fred Riordan reviewed the work and progress of how the district arrived at the point we are with Project 2.

Scott Freeman: Started two years ago on creation of plan with sub-committees that have been working to bring a plan forward. Plan was to put students first, description of grounds and parking lot design. Scott Freeman discussed the parking lot plan for CEA and HS. Parking and bus traffic have been separated for safety. Mr. Freeman described the field improvements to be made and traffic flow improvements behind the CEA. Also discussed was continued work on the football field. Mr. Freeman described the change in the entry to the Route 11 building for separation of bus traffic, parents and student walkers. 

Mike James: Reviewed the proposed changes, moving grade 4 to the CEA when the project is completed. He also described the changes to be completed in the CEA cafeteria. Front office area and library will be expanded due to having grade 4 moving to CEA. Mike James continued by discussing the proposed changes at the high school. The high school main office and the district office will be switched for security. Work to be concluded in cafeteria. The high school library will be expanded. The Family Consumer room will be renovated. Technology area will be moved to lower floor. Students have to move from the 3rd floor at the Route 11 building. Additional classroom space will be added to the side of building where the Intermediate Office used to be. Older rooms in middle school will be renovated to expand for student use, such as the music and art program. There will be one main office on the side where bus drop off will be located. The library will be totally changed, technology connected to the library. The guidance office is to be located in area where hallway between buildings used to be. Art room and music room to be relocated from the basement area to renovated areas. 

Mary Hibbard described the discussion of the 4th grade move to the CEA school after five years. District has shared information with staff and parents. The time element is 5 years from this point in our process when 4th graders would move. 2012 is a possible date for the actual move for grade 4.

This overview is the first of many that will take place right up to the vote on this project.

2.   NEW BUSINESS 

a.   2008-09 Budget Overview and Discussion

Mrs. Hibbard and Dr. Eaton gave a brief update regarding the proposed budget, with the attached copy of the newsletter that is currently at the printer.  The two positions that will be re-instated with an approved budget are the elementary position and the 4-8 guidance counselor position.  As much as the administration supports French program throughout the district, the remaining two full time French teacher positions will meet the needs of the students who have signed up for French.  Given more available funding for the foreign language program, Dr. Eaton would recommend French and Spanish being taught at even younger grades, such as grades five through seven, as it is in many districts outside of Broome County.

b. Committee on Special Education

Dr. Eaton recommended the Board approve the recommendations of the committee.  Information is attached.  

Moved by Joseph Silvanic

Seconded by Stephanie Champney


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained       

  APPROVED

c. Last Day of School Information

The last day of school for all students will be Wednesday, June 25th, and it will be a half-day.  The last day for all staff members, including aides is Friday, June 27th, and it will be a half-day.  Five snow days were used this year.

d. Field Trip Request 

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the attached field trip request from Mr. Manvell for the Art Service Trip. Information is enclosed

Moved by Mary Ellerson


Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


5 Aye   0 Nay  0 Abstained         
APPROVED

e. Tenure recommendations

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval for Rebecca Molloy, High School Special Education teacher.  Information regarding the request is attached for the Board.  

Moved by Mary Ellerson


Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained       
            APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval for Abby Moyer, High School Mathematics teacher.  Information regarding the request is attached for the Board.  

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Joseph Silvanic


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained       

  APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval for Jahn Greenfield, Middle School Physical Education teacher.  Information regarding the request is attached for the Board.  

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained        
 APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval for Shelley Reynolds, Middle School Special Education teacher.  Information regarding the request is attached for the Board.  

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Mary Ellerson


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained        

 APPROVED

f.  Athletic Action Planning Committee

To date nineteen community members have submitted their names to Dr. Eaton showing their interest and commitment to serve.  Mr. Kevin Wright has agreed to chair this committee, as announced previously.  Meeting dates will be set as soon as the Board has appointed the group.  The list of volunteers is attached.

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the following volunteers (list included) to serve on the Athletic Action Planning Committee, with Dr. Kevin Wright as Facilitator.

Moved by Stephanie Champney


Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained       

 
 APPROVED

g. Employment Appointment

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the appointment of Paul Wilcox (Ben) to the position of Head Bus Driver commencing on June 15, 2008.  Information is attached.

Moved by Kathleen Driscoll


Seconded by Joseph Silvanic


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained       

 
 APPROVED

h. Resolutions regarding the Emergency Project

Dr. Eaton recommended that the Board rescind the attached resolution for the emergency work completion on March 11, 2008.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Joseph Silvanic


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained        
 APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the attached resolution for the emergency project in the amount of $800, 000.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         
APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval Simmons and its subcontractors for the completion of the above-mentioned emergency project in the amount of $502,000.00

Moved by Joseph Silvanic

Seconded by Mary Ellerson 


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         
APPROVED

h.  Payroll Dates

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the payroll dates for 2008-2009 school year.   Information is attached.  

Moved by Kathleen Driscoll

Seconded by Mary Ellerson


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained        
APPROVED

i.  Legal Holidays

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the Legal Holidays for the 2008-2009 school year.  Information is attached.  

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Joseph Silvanic


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained        
 APPROVED

Public Comment

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 8:08 pm.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

5 Aye  0 Nay   0 Abstained

APPROVED

For Your Information
May 1st Enrollment Report

Updated BOCES Statistical Data Report for 2007-2008


2008-09 School Budget Spotlight

Executive Session 
None required

Future Board Dates:






May 13, 2008:
Annual Meeting and Budget Hearing, 2008-09 Budget

May 20, 2008:
Annual Budget Vote 


Reception for Odyssey of the Mind and County Music Students


Second Reading for the Tobacco Policy

Dr. Carol A. Eaton

Whitney Point Central School District

Board of Education

Executive Session

May 6, 2008

James DiMascio called the Executive session to order at 6:15 p.m.



Position
Present
Absent

James
DiMascio
President  
x             

Sara Benscoter
Vice-President 
                                                     x
                                    

Joseph Silvanic
Member
x

Stephanie Champney
Member
x


Kathleen Driscoll
Member
x 

Mary Ellerson
Member 
x                                      

Dr. Carol Eaton
Superintendent
x


Laura Lindsley
District Clerk

x

Mary Hibbard
Assistant Superintendent
x

Contractual and Personnel discussions 

Dr. Carol A. Eaton

District Clerk
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